Foundation Outreach

Joseph Battista

| would like to offer my assistance with
procuring your club’s donation to the New
York District Foundation Outreach Program.
Monies collected through the Outreach
Program help fund the day-to-day opera-
tions, of Kamp Kiwanis.

In the past, these donations were collect-
ed by International on the Semi-Annual Dues
Report. Due to a new computer program at
International, this is no longer the case.
Instead, there is a separate form included in
the international package. Please fill this
form out and send your donation directly to
the New York District Office.

The Foundation is asking that each club
within the great New York District help in
some way with this funding. As Outreach
Program Chairman, | am asking you to bring
this up at your next meeting and encourage
each member to make that minimum dona-
tion of two dollars ($2.00). In the memo
space, please denote “Foundation QOutreach.”

As a result of the donation, the Foundation
will award your club a banner patch. A plaque
will be given to your Lt. Governor and public
acknowledgement will also be made at the
Mid-Winter Conference with a division’s 100%
donation to the Outreach Program.

At the Kamp, we continually repair and
maintain the cabins, dining hall, kitchen,
wells, recreational areas and surrounding
buildings and grounds. We are presently in
our fourth year of reconstruction. If you
haven’t been up to the Kamp, please join us
when the Foundation has its work weekend.
The advancements we have made are
remarkable. We need all the help we can get
to keep this Kamp the jewel that it is.

If you have any questions, or would like us
to come to your club’s meeting to discuss the
Outreach Program or the Kamp construction,
please call me. THANK YOU.

Gravesend Sends Kids to
Kamp For Over 20 Years
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Allen Hayes and Keith Hamilton leave for
Kamp Kiwanis on a rainy Sunday, this
past Kamp season. The Gravesend Club,
Brooklyn Division has been supporting
children and sending them to Kamp
Kiwanis for over 20 years. They believe in
this very important community service.

Rochester West Central
Presents New Grill to Kamp

This past camp season, the Kiwanis Club of Rochester West Central, Genesee Division,
PP Dave Chrispino, PP Vince Lang, PP James Gligora and DPLG John Argento, along
with other club members, traveled to Kamp Kiwanis to dedicate a new gas grill in
memory of Salvatore Cutaia. Kamp Kiwanis Director Nancy Nowak was very pleased to
receive this generous gift and assured Kiwanians that it would go to very good use.

Mastics Kiwanians Sponsor
Kamp Kiwanis Kids Annually

The Kiwanis Club of MASTICS, Suffolk East
Division — annually sponsors many lucky kids
to Kamp Kiwanis. This year was no different.

Pictured above: Butch Springhorn, Frank
Montanez, Shirley Javits, Bill Ryan, Rich
Ferrucci, and Lt. Gov. Joe Nicotra join the
excited campers.

LG Joe Nicotra (right), with camper get-
ting ready to leave for a fun-filled camp
experience and his parents .

On a 90 degree, high humidity Hempstead
day, in the shadows of Town Hall of
Hempstead, numerous people awaited the
return of campers from Kamp Kiwanis on
Saturday July 11th. DPLG Dave Rothman,
Governor-Elect, was present and working the
phones to keep everybody informed, at Kamp
Kiwanis, and on the other buses en route, and
throughout the district.

Left: Floral Park President-Elect Maria
Gridley-Jones, left, keeps anxious par-
ents at ease as they await the bus bear-
ing their son from Kamp Kiwanis.

New York District Foundation

Distinquished Service Award

The Kiwanis Club of Everytown

Recivient's I
IN RECOGNITION OF MERITORIOUS SERVICE AND DEDICATION TO EXCELLENCE
WHILE SERVING THE CHILDREN OF THE WORLD.

Foundation President

Lindy Marrazzo

Thanks to all those clubs who sent children to
Kamp Kiwanis this year. More than 700 chil-
dren got to attend together with 84 handi-
capped seniors; another great year. On a bit-
tersweet note, our camp director Nancy
Nowak has advised us that she will be leav-
ing to pursue other endeavors. Under
Nancy’s leadership and guidance over the

Continued on Page 14

In an effort to recognize individuals for meri-
torious service, the New York District
Foundation has developed the Distinguished
Service Award. This high gloss color certifi-
cate will be personalized with recipients’
names and signed by our Foundation
President and packaged in a leather folder
with an embossed Foundation label.

The award can be presented by clubs
once a year for one club member. The
donation for this award is $150. It is a great
means of honoring someone in a special way.
Just fill out the coupon below, enclose your
check payable to the NY District Fdn. and
send to Maureen Neuringer, 1535 63rd
Street, Brooklyn, NY 11219.

presented by

New York District Foundation President

Club President

[J Yes, we want to honor a member with the Foundation Distinguished Service Award
Kiwanis Year 2003-2004

ClUD’S NAME ...
Recipient’s Name .........cccoeevvevevicieieie e

Date of Presentation ............ccccoeeverivivsccccciicceeinn

Make $150 check payable to: NY District Foundation
and send to: Maureen Neuringer, District Editor, 1535 63rd Street, B’klyn NY 11219 o 718 259-9679



